

## United Independent School District AGENDA ACTION ITEM

TOPIC:Donations
SUBMITTED BY: Roberto J. Santos of Superintendent
APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:  DATE ASSIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION:  June 15, 2021
RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this vote attached to the minutes.
The following are donations of \$1000 or more
<ol> <li>United ISD received a donation of hand sanitizer in the form of a full truckload with a value of \$210,614.52 – from Kids in Need Foundation.</li> <li>United ISD received a donation of \$2,000.00 from Texas Farm Bureau Insurance for the 2019 Golf Tournament. (Check got lost in the mail in 2019 – Company re-issued check)</li> </ol>
<ol> <li>United ISD received a donation of \$1,000.00 from Arguindegui Oil to be used for the printing of the Back to School Publication.</li> <li>Alexander High School Football Athletic Trainers received a donation of 1,000.00 from Laredo Sports Medicine Clinic.</li> </ol>
The following are donations under \$1,000
<ol> <li>Kennedy-Zapata Elementary School Third Grade Classes received a donation of \$500.00 from the Law Offices of Raul Vasquez.</li> </ol>
Grand Total: \$215,114.52
RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact
BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other Revenues, Grants from Private Sources



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

#### **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

FROM:

Hector G. Cavazos, Director of Fixed Assets/Custodial Services #6C

THRU:

Mike Garza, Assistant Superintendent for Administration

DATE:

May 27, 2021

RE:

Acceptance of Donation

On Thursday, May 27, 2021, United Independent School District received a donation of hand sanitizer from Kids In Need Foundation.

This donation of hand sanitizer, which arrived to our District as a full truckload, is valued at \$210,614.52.

We respectfully ask that you place this item on the next Board meeting agenda for approval of acceptance.

Please contact our office should you have any questions on this matter.



#### KINF - Product Donation to United ISD

1 message

Nate Warzon <nwarzon@kinf.org>

Thu, Apr 22, 2021 at 8:25 AM

To: "cflores@uisd.net" <cflores@uisd.net>, "elandeck@uisd.net" <elandeck@uisd.net>, "hbarrera@uisd.net" <hbarrera@uisd.net>, "kmendoza@uisd.net>, "kmendoza@uisd.net" <kmendoza@uisd.net>, "hcavazos@uisd.net" <hcavazos@uisd.net>, "jmgusman@uisd.net" <jmgusman@uisd.net>, "mgarza@uisd.net" <mgarza@uisd.net>







It's more than just a backpack.

Dear United ISD,

Thank you for partnering with the Kids In Need Foundation! At Kids In Need Foundation, we believe every child in America should have equal opportunity and access to a quality education. By partnering with teachers and students in underresourced schools, we provide the support needed for teachers to teach and learners to learn

We appreciate your interest in accepting a donation of hand sanitizer on behalf of your district. Equipping students and teachers with the tools they need to both stay safe and succeed is a top priority—and this donation can help do just that.

This particular donation of hand sanitizer, which will arrive via a full truckload freight shipment, is valued at \$210,614.52.

By continuing to partner with districts like yours, we can give students the confidence to keep coming to school. And we can empower great teachers to continue teaching in the communities that need them most.

Thank you so much,

-Nate



Kids In Need Foundation 2719 Patton Road • Roseville, MN 55113 www.KINF.org

Follow us on social medial









Mr. Santos May 5, 2021

I hope this letter finds you well.

Enclosed you will find a donation from my wife and me that we hope will be given to a graduating senior(s) who plans on attending college to become a teacher.

This is a small token of my appreciation and admiration for the years you've given United Independent School District and mainly for the support you have shown me since you became the Superintendent.

I will forever be grateful for what you have done for my family and me. I wish you many years of health and happiness in your retirement.

Please call me whenever you're in San Antonio and God bless you and your family!

Take care and stay safe,

Robert A. Tijerina



#### CONTRIBUTION ACKNOWLEDGMENT

United Independent School District greatly appreciates the support of:

Name of Contributor (Organization / Texas Form Bureau Insurance) Address: P-0. Box 2689 Likeo Tx 76702-2689
Contact Name / Phone Number:
Contact Email Address:
through the contribution of:  # 137234
Monetary Contribution - Cash Check Money Order, Cashier's Check, Gift Cards, Amount \$ 2000
Non-Monetary Contribution - Technology, Equipment, Furniture, or Other Type
Description
Golf Tournament 2019
The estimated value is not verified by United ISD. The amount reported to the IRS is the responsibility of
the contributor and not the District.
No goods or services were provided in exchange for your contribution.
support will assist the District in continuing to improve the educational environment.
Name of District Employee receiving the Contribution: Bobby Cruz
Title of the District Employee: Discourse
Campus or Department: A Lh les 1
Signature & Cruy by a Lalinga
Date Contribution Received: 5-77-2034

United Independent School District is a public school district and is a political subdivision of the State of Texas. The District is not a tax-exempt entity under the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) Code Section 501(c)(3). However, the District is considered a tax-exempt organization that may receive charitable contributions according to the IRS Code Section 170(c)(1).

The District may receive charitable contributions if they are for public purposes, such as benefiting a group and NOT an individual. Contributions may be made to the District, District schools, District departments, or various District groups and clubs. These charitable contributions are deductible by the contributor on their tax return. The federal identification number of United Independent School District is 746028859.

Please note, contributions made to various parent organizations, such as PTOs and Booster Clubs, are <u>NOT</u> contributions to the District. Since these organizations are separate entities from the District, the District's tax-exempt status does not apply to these organizations. These organizations must apply for their tax-exempt status under IRS Code Section 501(c)(3). Evidence of their tax-exempt status would be a Determination Letter from the IRS. When a PTO or Booster Club donates monetary or non-monetary items to the District, then the donation is considered a contribution to the District.

This



#### **CONTRIBUTION ACKNOWLEDGMENT FORM**

United Independent School District greatly appreciates the support of:
Name of Contributor/ Organization: ( ) Quandle Qui Oil
Address: STAW CT
Contact Name / Phone Number: Hida Zavala,
Contact E-mail Address: Wilda . Davala @ grapetic . Com
9±27
Through the contribution of:
Monetary Contribution - Cash, Check, Money Order, Cashier's Check, Gift Cards,  Certificates or Other  Amount S 1000
Non-Monetary Contribution - Technology, Equipment, Furniture, or Other  Type
Description: 4+ 15005
Back to School Publication
The estimated value is not verified by United ISD. The amount reported to the IRS is the responsibility of the contributor and not the District.
No goods or services were provided in exchange for your contribution.
This support will assist the District in continuing to improve the educational environment.
Name of District Employee receiving the Contribution:
Title of the District Employee: CPS
Campus or Department:
Signature:
Date Contribution Received: 53 3 3

United Independent School District is a public school district and is a political subdivision of the State of Texas. The District is not a tax-exempt entity under the Internal Revenue Service (IRS) Code Section 501 (c)(3). However, the District is considered a tax-exempt organization that may receive charitable contributions according to the IRS Code Section 170(c)(1).

The District may receive charitable contributions if they are for public, purposes, such as benefiting a group and NOT an individual. Contributions may be made to the District, District schools, District departments, or various District groups and clubs. These charitable contributions are deductable by the contributor on their tax return. The federal identification number of United Independent School District is 746028859.

Please note, contributions made to various parent organizations, such as PTO's and Booster Clubs, are NOT contributions to the District. Since these organizations are separate entities from the District, the District's tax—exempt status does not apply to these organizations. These organizations must apply for their tax-exempt status under IRS Code Section 501(c)(3). Evidence of their tax-exempt status would be a Determination Letter from the IRS. When a PTO or Booster Club donates monetary or non-monetary items to the District, then the donation is considered a contribution to the District.



# United Independent School District John B. Alexander High School



Ernesto Sandoval, Jr.
Principal

May 24, 2021

To Whom It May Concern:

John B. Alexander High School's Football Athletic Trainers has received a donation for \$1,000.00 from Laredo Sports Medicine Clinic.

3600 E. Del Mar Bivd.

Laredo, Texas 78041

(956) 473-5800

FAX (956) 473-5999



Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

TO:

Mr. Roberto J. Santos

Superintendent

FROM:

Thelma J. Martinez

**Principal** 

DATE:

May 17, 2021

SUBJECT: ACCEPTANCE OF DONATION

Law Offices of Raul Vasquez, has made a \$500.00 donation to the Third Grade of our school.

Please place this item on the next Board Meeting Agenda for acceptance and approval by the Board of Trustees.

Thank you.

